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Year 6 Autumn Term 2020
Dear Parents and Children,
Welcome to Year 6. The children have settled back into school beautifully and have shown a real determination in their attitude to learning.  They are also looking really smart in their uniforms – please remember to put names into clothing/shoes and ensure that if your child is wearing a shirt; that they also wear a tie. 
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Religious Education – We will continue to follow the ‘Come and See’ programme and this term we will be studying the three topics: Loving (our Domestic Church Topic); Vocation & Commitment (a Sacraments topic); and Expectations (the Advent & Christmas topic). We will also learn more about Judaism this term. 
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English and Our Book Based Curriculum – This term we have some really exciting books to explore. Each half term, the class will be given a question to explore through literacy, geography and science lessons which is linked to their focus books.  
We have begun this term with Kensuke’s Kingdom by Michael Morpurgo and are exploring the ‘Big Question’:  What is the difference between surviving and living?  This book is about a boy who becomes stranded on a deserted Island.  We will be supplementing these with other fantastic books about survival: The Explorer by Katherine Rundell, Survivors by David Long as well as extracts from the classic Robinson Crusoe by Daniel Defo, to give ideas for our own adventure stories.  We will then go onto write our own survival guide.  

In Geography, we have begun by thinking about where we are in the world and will be moving on to comparing the UK’s physical and human geography with that of Brazil and the Amazon Rainforest.  In Science, we will be learning about the scientist Carl Linnaeus and the classification of living things.  We will be linking our learning in science to the animals and plants found in the Amazon Rainforest.  
After half-term, we be exploring the big question: Was Viking life an adventure?  We will begin by exploring Norse Myths and Legends, linking them to the classic book The Hobbit by J.R.R. Tolkien.  We will then use other modern novels, such as The Girl of Ink and Stars by Kiran Millwood Hargrave to further inspire our writing.  We will then use Dragonology by Douglas Carrel to support us in writing our own non-chronological reports about the different creatures we have encountered in our stories.  
In History, we will explore the Vikings and consider why they chose to come to Derbyshire and what impact they had when they got here.
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Maths – As a school, we are using White Rose resources to supplement our teaching.  These resources are fantastic as they support the children’s learning through the use of concrete resources and visual representations.  They also encourage the children to develop their reasoning and problem solving skills.  This term, we will be using these resources to recap on key Year 5 objectives linked to place value, the four operations (+ - x ÷), shape space and measure and fractions before moving on to the Year 6 objectives.  
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PE: In Year 6, the usual day for PE this term is Monday. Due to current COVID restrictions, children will need to wear their P.E. kit into school.  As we always take pride in our appearance, please make sure that your child’s kit follows our uniform policy: plain dark-coloured tracksuit, white t-shirt (ideally with the logo), burgundy shorts and sports trainers (no platform or fashion trainers).  This term in P.E. we are focusing on our general fitness and will be doing lots of games and circuits to increase our strength and stamina.  

This year, we will be using Seesaw to set weekly homework.  This is a platform that we used during lockdown and will continue to keep and running.  The children have been given new login details (stapled into their diaries).   Spellings will be set weekly on a Thursday and tested the following week.  We will also be setting half-termly homework projects.  Occasionally, we will set maths or punctuation and grammar focused homework to support learning in school.  
Being able to recall your multiplication tables fluently, in and out of order, is a key skill that can be applied to nearly every area of mathematics.  The children have been given access to Times Tables Rock Stars (TTRS), which is a learning app specifically designed to help children learn and recall their times tables at speed.  The app is set up to assess the children’s current times tables knowledge and then adapt accordingly.  We have reset all baselines and speeds to get a better idea of where the children are post lockdown.   If your child has been using TTRS regularly over the summer, please don’t work as their new speeds and baseline results will reflect this.  We recommend that children use TTRS for 5 mins a day.  The teachers can log in to check your progress and identify areas that we can support with in school.  
Please encourage your child to read as much, and as widely as possible at home.   Remember reading isn’t just about being able to read fluently.  It is vital that children understand what they are reading – please take time to discuss the meaning of new vocabulary with them and encourage them to infer and make predictions based on what they have already read.   We expect that all children will read at least 4 times a week and this will be recorded in their Home/School diary.  
Home/School diaries are expected to be in school every day.  They are packed full of useful information to help with learning, including multiplication grids, the year 5/6 statutory spelling lists, a glossary of English terms and much, much more! Please remember to make use of the Home/School diary if you have any comments, queries or concerns. Please let your child know if there is a note in the diary so that it can be handed to the teacher in the morning.    We will be checking diaries weekly and occasionally will be awarding stars (1 house point) for those who have been following our school mission and working hard.   
Yours sincerely,

Mrs Guidon and Mr Fry
